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THE CITY OF KEY WEST 

Post Office Box 1409 Key West, FL 33041-1409 (305) 809-3700 

 

               Key to the Caribbean – Average yearly temperature 77° F.  

 

 

 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY  
 
TO:    City Commission 

  Community Redevelopment Agency 

 

CC:  Jim Scholl, City Manager 

   

FROM: Mark Tait, Marina Manager 

DATE: February 8, 2011 

 

RE:  Approval of a 2-Year Extension to the Key West Bight and City  

  Marina’s contract with Clean Harbor Environmental Services. 

    

ACTION STATEMENT:  

This resolution will approve a 2-Year Extension as stipulated within the City’s 

contract with Clean Harbor Environmental Services, which will expire in March 2011,  

to provide emergency oil spill cleanup services at Key West Bight and the City 

Marina @ Garrison Bight on an as needed basis at no increase in rates. 

BACKGROUND:  
In 2008 emergency oil spill response services were bid out for Key West Bight Marina and 

City Marina (Resolutions 08-069 and 08-075). Clean Harbor Environmental Services was 

the lowest responsive bidder. The contract with Clean Harbor Environmental Services 

allows for a two year extension with the same terms and conditions which they have 

agreed to. 

 

PURPOSE AND JUSTIFICATION 
Clean Harbor Environmental Services provides clean up services for large fuel or oil spills 

which we hope will never occur. This type of service was a perquisite for the “Clean 

Marina” designation and a good safety plan for the high speed fuel system at the ferry 

terminal.   

 

OPTIONS / ADVANTAGES / DISADVANTAGES: 

1. The City Commission can approve this 2-year contract extension with Clean 

Harbor Environmental Services. 

 

2.  The City can go out for RFP for oil spill cleanup services at Key West Bight 

 and the City Marina @ Garrison Bight.  This option is not recommended due 

 to the fact that the contractor is maintaining the same pricing that was bid three  

 years ago and the probability is that current pricing for all oil spill contractors         



  

 

would be higher now. 

 

FINANCIAL IMPACT:  

There is no cost associated with this contract unless services are used. 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends that the City Commission select option 1, the approval of a 2-year 

contract extension with Clean Harbor Environmental Services. 

 


